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The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023 (No. 2) 
 
ISSUE 
This report submits Bylaw No. 9914, The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023 (No. 2) 
(“Bylaw”) for City Council’s consideration.  
 

RECOMMENDATION 
That City Council consider Bylaw No. 9914, The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023 (No. 2). 

 
BACKGROUND 
At its June 28, 2023 Regular Business Meeting, City Council considered a report of the 
General Manager, Utilities and Environment dated June 6, 2023, and resolved: 
 

That the City Solicitor bring forward to City Council the necessary amendments 
to Bylaw No. 9844 amendments and rate structure changes, identified in the 
report of the Utilities and Environment Division dated June 6, 2023. 

 
DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS 
In accordance with City Council’s instructions, we are pleased to submit Bylaw No. 
9914, The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023 (No. 2), for City Council’s consideration. 
 
As housekeeping amendments, the Bylaw clarifies how fees for recyclable and organic 
material collection services are charged to residents, and a new definition for “clean 
soil” has been added to Schedule “F”.  Schedule “F” has also been amended to include 
“recyclable materials” as an item that is free to dispose of at the Waste Management 
Centre. 
 
APPENDIX 
1. Proposed Bylaw No. 9914, The Waste Amendment Bylaw, 2023 (No. 2). 
 
 
Report Approval 
Written by:  Laura Thomson, Solicitor 
Reviewed by: Christine Bogad, Acting City Solicitor 
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